
Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we are fast approaching the end of term, please see important information and dates for the 

coming week. 

Update for Monday 18 and Tuesday 19 July 

Following on from our email sent yesterday the Met Office have now issued a Red Extreme heat 

warning, as temperatures are set to soar on Monday 18 and Tuesday 19 July. 

Given this new infromation we would now like to give our parents the option of either keeping your 

child/children at home all day or collecting them at 1.30pm on these days. 

The absence will be recorded as authorised due to the exceptional circumstances. 

If you are considering sending your child(ren) into school on Monday and Tuesday as school will be 

open, they are invited to come to school in their PE kits. 

Please make sure they wear sun hats, that sun cream is applied before they leave home and they 

bring a water bottle. Children will remain in the building for most of the day and have enjoyable (and 

cool) activities to take part in. 

On Wednesday 20 July, we will be open as usual. The children will be having their class parties in the 

morning, can come to school in mufti (non-uniform) and, as is traditional at the end of term, and 

school will be closing at 1.30pm. Please ensure your child is collected at this time, as after school 

club provision will not be available. 

Please remember that all enrichment clubs finish this week. 

Clubs and School Dinners. 

PLEASE KINDLY ENSURE that your child's scopay account is cleared and has no outstanding balance. 

All Enrichment clubs have now finished for the year. Information will be sent out to you next week 

regarding clubs that are available, how to book these for the new academic year. 

Please note that from September our charges for before and after school clubs will change as 

follows: 

Early Birds Breakfast Club - £4 

Night Owls After School Club - £6 for one hour session and £12 for two hour session. 

Last day of Term 

Wednesday 20 July at 1:30pm 

Children can come to school in their home clothes on the last day of term. 

Please note that the school closes at 1:30pm and there will be no after school club provision on this 

day. 

First day of New Academic Term 

Chilren in Years 1 to 6 return to school on Monday 5 September 2022 

 



Please see attached diary dates for the year 2022/23. 

Prosoccer Coaching 

Please see attached flyer for Prosoccer Coaching, who will be holding summer camp days. 

Hot Chocolate 

Please see attached photograph of this week's winners. 

Picture News 

Please see attached Picture News to share with your child at home. 

Regular Reminders 

After School Club Collection 

Our school office closes at 4.30pm. If you are picking up your child from After School Club after this 

time, please use the bell at the school office entrance, and Mrs Mahal will come to meet you and 

fetch your child from the club. 

If you have rung the bell and there is no answer please call 07814 021729. This will only be necessary 

on the occasions that the children are taken outside to play. We appreciate your patience and 

support with this. 

Bringing Children to School 

Your child should arrive at school by 8.45am, the school gate opens from 8.35am so you can drop 

your child at their year group entrance from this time onwards. Please ensure you support your child 

by ensuring they arrive on time and ready to learn. Any late arrivals should need to report to the 

main school office. 

If your child is going to be absent for any reason, please inform the school office by 8.30am using our 

automated telephone service and choosing option 1. 

If you need to drop your child off earlier than 8.45am, please book them into our Early Birds 

breakfast club, which costs £3 per session and includes a healthy breakfast. You can bring them to 

Early Birds from 8am onwards. 

Collecting Children from School 

Your child should be collected from school at 3.45pm unless they are staying for an after school club. 

If you need to collect your child later than this, please book them into our Night Owls after school 

club. This costs £5 per hour, which includes a healthy snack, and runs until 5.45pm. Lateness, at 

either end of the school day, is disruptive and can make the children anxious. Please make every 

effort to arrive at school on time to help your child have the best school experience possible. 

Persistent latecomers (more than three episodes) will be referred to Mrs Dokal and, if the lateness is 

not then resolved, will be passed onto the Education Welfare Officer for further action. 

Wishing you all a fabulous weekend! 

Kind regards, 

Edison Team 


